
Kansas City, MO Chapter

of the Barbershop Harmony Society
 Minutes for March 9, 2009 Board of Directors Meeting
Meeting Location: St Thomas Mores Church
118th & Holmes, Kansas City, MO 64131
Scheduled start time: 6:00PM

Board Members:
Present: Doug Brott, Tony Strub, Kent Miller, Carl Turlin, Brad Dawdy, David Miller, Vince Perry, Harvey Shapiro, Bob Murphy, Mike Schumacher, John Erwine, Kent McClean, and Rich Huyck
Absent: Chuck Ames
Quorum present? Yes


Others Present: none 
 
Proceedings:
· Meeting called to order at 6:06 p.m. by President, Doug Brott
· February 2009 meeting minutes (attached) were reviewed and approved as submitted.

· Finance report (attached) provided by Treasurer, Harvey Shapiro:

-Shapiro reported that the annual treasurer financial audit is still in progress.
- As of 02/28/2009 the Operating fund was $20,524.35 & Restricted Fund was $8350.32

-Shapiro will check with HOA member Ron Fortino on the correct way to document the interest received on the Truman Heartland Foundation account.
MOTION to accept financial report as submitted; seconded and passed.

· Marketing/Public Relations report (attached) provided by Vice President, Brad Dawdy: 
- After querying the Board about the values of having a survey card placed in each Spring Show program, it was decided not to include a card but to have a perforated tear off form at the bottom of the program for people to sign up for the HOA mailing/email lists. 
-Dawdy has initiated a request for populating a new Media Relations Committee which would not be a sales force but more of a group to create strategies for working with TV, Radio, newspapers, etc.
-Rich Huyck told the Board that the chapter telephone number (816-221-7888) rings to his cell phone and is aware he is to look into the present plan and report back to the Board.

-Dawdy will be contacting the tech committee about his ideas to enhance the Singing Valentine IT functionality while at the same time enhance chorus/chapter’s marketability.

-President Brott stated that he would like to see a depository established on the members’ web page for storing chapter operation information. It would contain job descriptions and after-action reports from members indicating how they accomplished the tasks required to accomplish their specific performance goals. Effective reports would also contain supporting documents and contact lists.
Operations report provided by Vice President, David Miller:

-Miller reported that Brian Seydlitz would be pulling the HOA riser trailer for the Spring Show and riser set up would be done on Saturday morning at 8AM. (Sec.note: it was determined by Chorus Manager Vince Perry the next morning that the riser set up would take place at noon on Friday, March 13, 2009.)
Music & Performance report (attached) by Vice President Kent McClean:

-Jim Henry will coach HOA on Tuesday night, April 14, 2009.
-Three new 8-part songs for the 2009 Holiday Show are “Halleujah Chorus”, “Jesu Bambino”, and “Feliz Navidad”.

-Music team is still in the process of booking Choreographer Cindy Hansen with “Basin Street Blues” as the first song for her to choreograph and teach.
Program report(attached) provided by Vice President Carl Turlin:
-New InTune format has received nothing but positive feedback from members.
-New meeting format introduced last month that featured introduction of guests after warm ups and then no announcements or other chapter business until after the rehearsal has been taken well by the membership and hence will continue.
-From a suggestion from Director Emeritus Jim Bagby, Turlin began a program of having volunteers direct “Keep The Whole World Singing”. It has been very successful.
-The venue search for 2010’s Installation/Award Banquet is still on going.
-Singing 4 Life Blood Drive scheduled for May 16th is planned to be a multi-chapter event.
-Program highlights for February are: guest quartet performances by Stepping Stones and Listen Up!, listening to cd of “Paper Doll” by the Mills Brothers, a double quartet singing “If I Were A Bell”, and the serving of Jerry Sheridan’s Frozen Custard topping off a guest night.

Membership report (attached) by Vice President John Erwine:

-Guests in February: Dane Montgomery, Dan Casamatta, Jim Kinyon, John Driscoll, Jim Long, Steve Gordon, Jacob Ritter, Elijah Bisemeyer, Owen Denman, Ben Dawson, and Lou Lowrent 
-Special Guest night is planned for March 17th as “Young Men’s Night with HOA”.

-Erwine indicated that he has filled most of his membership committee: Guest Greeter: Dick O’Dell (needs a 2nd person), Voice Placement & Director Intro: Music Team, Attendance Taker: Ron McIntire, Missing Member/Guest Contact: Jim Clark, Retention: Bob Howard, Tags: Jim Bagby, Tools & Roadmap: unfilled, Handouts: unfilled.
-President Brott officially congratulated John Erwine for his fine efforts in organizing a much needed and long awaited Membership Committee.

MOTION: Approve application for membership by bass Dane Montgomery; seconded and passed.

Old Business:

Meeting Place Search Committee:

-Kent McClean reported that nothing had been done with regard to finding a new meeting place but that he, David Miller, and Bob Murphy would be visiting St. Peter’s Episcopal Church,  100 E Red Bridge Rd very soon and if it is appropriate it would only cost $100 per month. 
-President Brott explained that despite what some people have heard the only reason for looking for a new meeting place was because of escalating chapter operational expenses.
-America Harmony Movie  report was given by  Executive Vice President Kent Miller:

- Though HOA has officially completed the entry forms for participation, International has not provided any guidance to either Kent Miller or Jim Bagby making a February to June time window for viewing very unrealistic.
-Annual Four Person Scramble Golf Tournament report was given by Executive Vice President Kent Miller:

-Channel TV4 has agreed to publicize the tournament since we are 501.c.3 organization. 
-Hole sponsors are needed and posters will be available soon for distribution.
-The HOA website is up and running with Tournament news and online sign ups.

-Harmony Explosion! (HE!) report by Immediate Past President Tony Strub:

-The new scoring format using plateaus instead of rank order for the Festival was very well received by all the participants (and the sanctioning body of the Kansas High School Activities Assn.).  “The only problem we had was that we ran out of gold medals!” said Strub. He said that more gold medals have been ordered and will be delivered to the schools ASAP.
-Strub conveyed the following to the Board and HOA via his email immediately following the Festival: “On behalf of Harmony Explosion 2009, I want to thank you for giving up your Saturday morning to sing for our students, some of whom traveled a good distance to participate in our program. I have no doubt that HOA and KCCSA impressed our students with the sound of quality barbershop singing and gave them visible proof that singing is a fun activity at any age in life. We made an investment yesterday that will pay dividends for many years to come. Tony Strub”

-Foundations & Grants report presented by Executive Vice President Kent Miller: 

-Committee is working on plans to write grant proposals for the Francis Family and the Truman Community Foundations.

-Fund Raising & Annual Contribution Campaign (ACC) report presented by Marketing/PR Vice President Brad Dawdy: 
-The HOA Fund Raiser letter has undergone a couple of drafts by Director Emeritus Jim Bagby and a final version will be submitted to the Board soon for consideration. If approved a target mailing date has been set as March 17, 2009.

-Kent Miller and Dawdy have identified an initial list of persons to serve on the Fundraising/Sponsorship Committee with goal of populating the committee in the next couple of weeks while Kent Miller creates the Committee’s Charter.

-Holiday Show report (attached) presented by Board Member at Large Mike Schumacher: 

-An excellent in-depth report, much like an after-action report was submitted. It will be placed in the online repository under Holiday Show Chairman Report.

 -Ticket sales were down; auditorium holds 951, attendance this year: matinee was 795 and evening show was 549. HOA’s profit share is $8410.80
-HOA Co-chair Mike Schumacher has tendered his resignation.

MOTION: (Because the Unity Village Activities Center is not available for rental on the December 4-5, 2009) Contract the Unity Village Activities Center for December 11-12, 2009 for the 2009 Holiday Harmony Spectacular; seconded and passed.
-Singing Valentine report submitted by Singing Valentine Chairman John Erwine:

-HOA quartets delivered 117 Singing Valentines and KCCSA delivered 14.
-Complete financial report will be available to the Board next month. Estimated gross is $8200, estimated NET for HOA is $2500. 

MOTION: All profits from selling the excess candy to HOA membership will be added to Children’s Mercy Hospital donation, seconded and passed.
Metro Area Inter-Chapter Performance’s report was presented by Chapter President Doug Brott:
-CSD Immediate Past President Don Fuson is the chairman of the Festival and CSD VP of Music Jerry Garrard is the show chairman. Other committee members will be named later.
-At this point in time it looks as if Leavenworth, KC Metro, St Joe, Overland Park, Topeka, and HOA will all participate in some capacity.

-Rehearsal dates and places are: April 27 in Leavenworth, May 19th in St Joe, June 11th in Overland Park, June 27th  at the venue: rehearse in the day and have the show at night.
-It was reemphasized that only Central States District (CSD)’s 2009 International quartet qualifiers will be given an opportunity to sing on the show.

-Target date is June 27, 2009 for a ticketed show with each chapter selling tickets or non-ticketed with donation request. Venue has not been selected.
-President Brott stated that he wants it to be clear so that all understand that there is only one stated purpose for having the festival of choruses: “To promote barbershop harmony through an inter-chapter activity ending in a lot of fun for all!”

MOTION: HOA will be a participant in the Metro Area Inter-Chapter Festival with Assistant Chorus Director Mark Fortino and Chapter President Doug Brott as HOA’s official representatives; seconded and passed.

-

New Business:
Security Incidents reported by President Brott:

-Operations Vice President David Miller reported that there have been two incidents in the last month which should be of concern to the Board:  1) Miller was approached in the parking lot after he closed the church following the chapter meeting. It was after 10PM and  a man approached him asking for money. 2) Miller reported the same man was seen in the building  on a different meeting night as if trying to case the church for a potential larceny; the man left after stating he was in need of money to buy gasoline for his car.
- It was decided that HOA should start an Exit Buddy Program to assure that the last person to leave the building is not alone. Program Vice President Carl Turlin agreed to make the announcement in the InTune and in person to the membership. Membership Vice President John Erwine said that he’s usually one of the last ones to leave and would be happy to serve in that capacity most of the time.
-It was also decided that it was in the best interest of the Chapter and the Church to limit access to the building after 7:30PM by locking the doors. 
MOTION: Operations Vice President shall check with the Church to see if they have any plans to implement a system that includes door bell buttons that would trip some kind of signaling device in the fellowship hall in the near future. If not he shall check available technologies and report back to the Board; seconded and passed.

· Meeting adjourned at 8:32 p.m.
· Minutes submitted by Secretary, Vince Perry.

-Executive Session followed to discuss Barbershopper of the Month & Extra Mile Award(s)
Addendum #1: Special Online Board Meeting initiated by President Brott on 03/18/2009

MOTION-Accept reinstatement of dual member status application by Shaun Whisler; seconded and passed on 03/19/2009

Addendum #2: Special Online Board Meeting initiated by President Brott/Membership Vice President John Erwine on 04/01/2009

MOTION: Approve application for membership by lead John Driscoll; seconded and passed on 04/03/2009.

MOTION: Approve application for membership by Gene Hall; seconded and passed on 04/03/2009
